April 2021 Board Report
Office of Special Student Populations
Special Education
KYCCBD is hosting a virtual Behavior Institute this year instead of a summer conference. Sessions are offered on the second and fourth Tuesdays of each month. 
End of the Year reporting trainings are being schedule with NKCES and KDE to ensure proper submission of data meeting all Indicator requirements. 
Legal updates continue to be provided and new case law precedents are in the works related to NTI and virtual learning. 
Early Childhood Services

Hear Our ROAR weekly book giveaway continues to be a great way to build home libraries and provide high interest texts to preschoolers and their families. 

Tigers CUBS monthly book program currently sends 75 books a month home to infants and toddlers in our district. 
Screenings have been scheduled for the spring for fall enrollment. Dates will include 6 days in May and 3 additional days in August with the ability to add more days as needed. COVID protocols will still be followed and one parent will attend with one student at a time with disinfecting items in between.  
GMAP has been submitted for Preschool Program Approval for the 2021-2022 school year as well as related budget expenditures. 
The new playground is nearly finished and is beautiful!
504
504 meetings have been scheduled throughout the month of April and May to review any needs or revisions that parents and teachers have learned, especially in light of COVID. 
Procedures are current and continue to be followed to meet the needs of students in our district.
FRYSC/YSC
Coordinators are participating in yearly trainings as required. Home visits, food deliveries and family support and connections continue throughout the school year. 
Mental Health services continue to be at the forefront of needs for students and families. Having a specialist on staff has created a more effectively and efficient referral process for help. 
Grants
IAL grant expenditures are continuing to support the upgrading of technology for all of our students. An additional purchase of 75” interactive TVs will be placed in the near future for all staff at GES and some at BHS. One of the teachers at GES is currently testing the model we plan to purchase. 
SRCL grant is also in its last year and the majority of funds have been depleted. Professional Learning Logs will be finalized this year and teachers will participate in a Share Fair in April. This requires a video submission that will be shared across the state. SRCL funds are also purchasing library books for GES so that our youngest Tigers have the opportunity to visit the library and check out books. 
The KyCL grant was submitted on time and notice of awards were expected in March. The notice of award of funds has been delayed until October 2021.
Full Service Community Schools grant proposal was submitted in March. Proposal included 2.5 million dollars in funding over the course of 5 years. Unfortunately, the US Department of Education has notified applicants that this opportunity has been canceled for the 2021-2022 school year. It is expected to return the following year. 
FRYSC has a grant opportunity available with a submission date of June 1, 2020 and notice of award scheduled on July 1, 2021. The funding focuses on Mental Healthy and crisis issues and early childhood opportunities. Meetings to discuss ways to use funding are being scheduled. 


